

ENEA S.A. ul. Górecka 1, 60-201 Poznań NIP 777-00-20-640 REGON 630139960 www.enea.pl

Poznań, 13 November 2019

Mr Frank J. Spula President Polish American Congress

Dear Mr President,

Thank you very much for the invitation to attend the ceremony of 75<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the Polish American Congress. Unfortunately, due to previously taken commitments I will not be able to participate in the event.

However on behalf of myself and the entire Management Board of ENEA I would like to congratulate you on the mentioned Anniversary.

History and activities of your organization are a source of pride for many generations of Polish people living in the United States.

It is one of the largest and most distinguished organizations in the world, a significant voice in the USA, present where things important for Poland, Polish-American cooperation are happening.

For many years Congress has been providing support to our compatriots living on emigration, having a huge impact on their business and social activity and functioning in local communities. Today, thanks to the commitment of the Congress, our compatriots living in the United States have their share in the development of American political, economic, social, scientific and cultural life.

Please accept my sincere appreciation for cultivating the tradition of relationships with the homeland as well as taking initiatives aimed at strengthening ties between Poland and the United States. I hope that the next years of your activity will be fulfill with well-deserved satisfaction from everyday work. I sincerely wish you every success and energy for further action and prosperity for next years of this important mission.

At the same time, I truly hope that I will get the opportunity to visit United States and your organization in the forthcoming new year.

